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W O R K I N G  S E S S I O N  M E M O R A N D U M  

 
Date: May 20, 2014 

To: Land Use Committee of the Board of Aldermen 

From: Candace Havens, Director of Planning and Development  
 Alexandra Ananth, Chief Planner for Current Planning 
 Daniel Sexton, Senior Planner  

Cc: Petitioner 
  

In response to questions raised at the Land Use Committee public hearing and/or staff technical 
reviews, the Planning Department is providing the following information for the upcoming public 
hearing/working session. This information is supplemental to the staff analysis previously provided at 
the public hearing/working session.   
 

PETITION #141-13(3)           74 Newtonville Avenue 

A request to develop retaining walls greater than four feet in height and to locate two parking spaces 
in the front yard setback. 

 
The Land Use Committee held a public hearing on May 12, 2013.  
The public hearing was held open so that the petitioner could 
provide supplemental information.   
 

Certificate of Occupancy and Enforcement.  At the working 
session, the Committee asked staff to review the status of the 
Certificate of Occupancy and any enforcement activities for the 
subject property. Per records from the Inspectional Services 
Department (ISD), the residential structure has been legally 
occupied since 1972.  While the ISD’s property file for the subject parcel does not contain a copy of a 
Certificate of Occupancy, this is not uncommon for older homes.  According to the ISD, a Certificate of 
Occupancy is not always issued for every building permit.  It is more common for ISD to complete a 
Final Inspection to close open building permit.  In terms of enforcement actions, ISD has issued two 
citations to the property.  The petitioner was cited once in 2012 for a code violation concerning the 
construction of retaining walls in combination exceeding four feet in height in the rear setback and 
again in 2013 for property damage caused on adjacent properties.  According to the ISD, all the 
enforcement actions have been closed.    
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Property Damage on Adjacent Properties.  Based on the concerns raised by an abutter and the 
Committee, it was not clear whether the rear fence has been repaired to the satisfaction of the 
abutting property owners.  To clarify this concern, the petitioner provided an email chain between 
Patricia Hinchey, President of the Riley Carriage House Condominium Association, and the petitioner 
that indicates the condominium association is satisfied with the fence repairs and the cleaning out of 
downed timber (ATTACHMENT A).  During a site visit, staff confirmed that the damaged fence has been 
repaired. 
 
 

Recommendation.  Based on these submittals, the Planning Department recommends approval with 
conditions. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
ATTACHMENT A:  Email Chain between Patricia Hinchey and Petitioner 
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